Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
CONSOR NORTH AMERICA
The FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION, DISTRICT SEVEN announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 4, 2025, 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: DoubleTree by Hilton Tampa Rocky Point Waterfront, 3050 N. Rocky Point Dr. West, Tampa, FL 33607.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to a Kickoff Meeting for the SR 60 (Courtney Campbell Causeway) Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study from County Road (CR) 611(McMullen Booth Road) in Pinellas County to West of SR 589 (Veterans Expressway) in Hillsborough County, a distance of approximately 9.4 miles.

This study will focus on analyzing potential capacity, safety, water quality, and hardening improvements to the Courtney Campbell Causeway.

The Kickoff Meeting is being conducted in-person to present information to and receive input from interested persons regarding the proposed improvements to SR 60/Courtney Campbell Causeway. The project information and materials presented at the meeting will be available on the project website. Comments should be received or postmarked by Friday September 26, 2025, to be included in the Kickoff Meeting’s record.

IN-PERSON OPTION: 

Thursday, September 4, 2025

Anytime between 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.
Your input is essential to this study’s development and decision-making. There are multiple ways to get involved – call, write, or e-mail us. You can also join us at our public kickoff meeting or invite us to speak at one of your own small group meetings. You can also submit comments online at the project website: at https://www.fdotd7studies.com/projects/sr60-cccauseway/, or by contacting FDOT Project Manager Craig Fox directly at Craig.Fox@dot.state.fl.us

FDOT welcomes all public input and ensures participation regardless of race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Property owners, business owners, and stakeholders within 1,320 feet of the project will receive notifications. The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable Federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated May 26, 2022, and executed by FHWA and FDOT. 

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Craig Fox, PE, Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-500, Tampa, FL 33612, Phone: (813)975-6283, E-mail: Craig.Fox@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jensen Hackett, FDOT District One Title VI Coordinator by email at Jensen.Hackett@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at (813)975-6283. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Craig Fox, PE, Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-500, Tampa, FL 33612, Phone: (813)975-6283, E-mail: Craig.Fox@dot.state.fl.us.
